

## Boiling Springs Band Booster Club Meeting Minutes Tuesday – January 16, 2024

The meeting was opened at 7:01 pm by Tripp Bishop, President.

Handouts at meeting: Meeting Minutes, Financial Summary, Event Calendar

## From Tripp Bishop: President

- Congratulations to Mrs. Law who won our grill raffle.
- Our Car Show will be on May 11th.
- Meeting Minutes, calendar and finance were all approved unanimously
- We are trying to arrange for a BBQ plate and fish fry fundraiser on February 10th. We are
- waiting on approval to move forward. We will send tickets home with students to presell, as well as online sales.
- We are working on a discount card program with the same gentlemen that did our Money Dolly fundraiser. This is a digital discount card that loads to your phone.
  - This card will be able to be used in any area that is also offering discounts. It is not tied just to our schools discounts.
  - If a location is only offering a certain amount of discounts, the app will keep track
    of how many you use. Once you use all the discounts for one location, it will
    disappear from your discount list.
  - We are looking at a price of \$25, and we will make 70% off each card.
  - We do not have to purchase this upfront. Each person will purchase the cad, and download it right to your phone.
  - Our representative is handling contacting all of the business to add to the card.

## From Mr. Scarabino: Band Director

- 6 weeks to put the Jazz concert going
- Jazz, guard & indoor percussion are all in full swing
- If your student received an All State callback, there is only 1 week before auditions. It used to be 2 weeks between. I will not know the preliminary results until Sunday midday.
- The SCBDA calendars have changed a lot due to year round school.
- All State auditions will be located at Lexington High School.
- 3 wind bands in classes are doing really well.
- Starting in February, we will be out of school most Fridays with conferences, Region Band ETC.
- We have some clinicians scheduled to visit our classes.
- The Pre CPA has been moved from Feb 27th. It will now be on March 7th at Chesnee HS.
- The Middle School Pre CPA will be held on Tuesday the March 5th at Chesnee HS.
- Dorman will not be hosting CPA this year. Wind Ensemble and Concert Band will be going to Lexington High School, and Symphonic Band will be going to Pickens High School.
- We should find out in a week or so when our JPA and CPA dates and times.



- JPA is still scheduled for Newberry College on a Friday. Our times will be between 4:30 to 9 pm.
- Our chamber concert will be on Friday April 26th. This will be for the 3 wind bands.
  - o Percussion Ensemble will perform with the Jazz Band.
  - o Solo Ensemble will be Saturday April 27th at the Dorman 9th Grade Campus.
- I am planning for the Wind Ensemble to attend the State Concert Festival if we receive a Superior with Distinction.
- We were eligible last year, but they did not have enough interest for the high school level.
- 82 children signed up for Region Band auditions.
- We had 32 students make Region Band Last year.
- Our goal for this year is 35 in Region Band and 1 All State.
- Ella Johnson who is 1st chair in senior orchestra, has been invited to All State.
- If a student gets an All State call back, and they have trouble with getting a ride, please reach out. We do not want students to miss their call back time due to not having a ride.

Next meeting –February 20th, 2024, in The Band Room Tripp Bishop thanked everyone for coming. Meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm.

Meeting minutes submitted by:

Mindy Cerul

Number in attendance: 26